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Dear Kevin,
Re: 
IFRIC Draft interpretation D10 Liabilities arising from Participating in a Specific Market — Waste Electrical and Electronic Equipment

On behalf of the European Financial Reporting Advisory Group (EFRAG) I am writing to comment on the IFRIC draft interpretation D10 Liabilities arising from Participating in a Specific Market – Waste Electrical and Electronic Equipment (IFRIC D10). This letter is submitted in EFRAG’s capacity of contributing to IASB’s and IFRIC’s due process and does not necessarily indicate the conclusions that would be reached in its capacity of advising the European Commission on endorsement of the definitive interpretation.

The EU Directive on Waste Electrical and Electronic Equipment has given rise to questions about when a liability for decommissioning should be recognised by certain electrical goods manufacturers according to IAS 37. 

IFRIC D10 provides guidance on when exactly a liability arises in accordance with paragraph 14(a) of IAS 37, in circumstances where an entity has an obligation to contribute to waste management costs based on its share of the market in a measurement period. Accordingly, the draft interpretation clarifies that participation in the market in the measurement period of the cost of waste is the obligating event.

We agree with the consensus reached in IFRIC D10 and believe that it provides the necessary guidance on the requirements in IAS 37 relating to what constitutes an obligating event.

We have one editorial point regarding paragraph 7 and therefore suggest that IFRIC reconsiders the wording of the last sentence of paragraph 7 in order to avoid any confusion about the meaning of ‘may or may not arise at the same time as waste management costs incur’.
If you would like further clarification of the points raised in this letter, I would be happy to discuss these further with you.

Yours sincerely

Stig Enevoldsen

EFRAG, Chairman 
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